Received: 01/22/2021

Windstream Communications 4001 N Rodney Parham Rd Little Rock, AR 72212 Katie Hoagland Tariff & Pricing Analyst II Corporate Legal 585.340.2709 Katherine.Hoagland@Windstream.com



January 21, 2021 Via Electronic Filing

Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess, Commission Secretary New York State Department of Public Service Three Empire State Plaza Building 3 Albany, NY 12223-1350

RE: US LEC Communications, LLC –Notice Relating to Detariffing of Local Exchange Services Tariff (New York P.S.C. No. 1 – Telephone)

Dear Hon. Burgess:

Please accept the attached cancellation supplement for US LEC Communications, LLC's PSC No. 1 – Telephone.

US LEC only offers non-basic retail telecommunications services and is opting to operate on a detariffed basis for local services effective February 21, 2021, and has submitted notification to the secretary, along with the appropriate form, as required.

A draft of the detariffed Customer Service Guide was also enclosed with that filing.

Should you have questions, please contact Katie Hoagland at <u>Katherine.Hoagland@windstream.com</u>, or at 585-340-2709.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Respectfully submitted,

Kothin Hoagel

Katherine Hoagland

**Attachments**